
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
January 14, 2025 
 
 
 
Wilson CSD Families, 
 
This communication is being provided to inform you of a recent 
cybersecurity incident involving PowerSchool, a software vendor which 
warehouses data for our Student Information System. Upon investigation, it 
has been determined that data from the Wilson Central School District, 
along with data from many other school districts in our local area and 
nationwide, has been involved in a breach. It is our understanding that this 
incident involved unauthorized access to student and staff data. Please note 
that this event occurred through PowerSchool, and it has not affected any 
other systems or data in our district. 
  
PowerSchool has informed us that the compromised data includes parent, 
student, and employee personally identifiable information (PII). However, 
they have not provided any specifics to what data and who it belongs 
to. PowerSchool is still conducting their investigation regarding the 
incident. We are working to gather additional information and resources, and 
we will provide them to you as they become available.  We will continue to 
keep our staff and families informed as more information becomes available, 
and anticipate that you will receive further notification once the 
investigation is complete.   If you have any questions in the meantime, 
please contact our District’s Clerk Office at 716-751-9399.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Timothy P. Carter 
Superintendent 
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